#### WEEK IN REVIEW 05/23/2017

The May 23<sup>rd</sup> Rotary Club of Pensacola was conducted at New World Landing on a typical late spring day. It was around 82 F, quite breezy, and clouds clearing to sun in the afternoon. Blair Crooke and Vince Currie greeted Rotarians and guests with bright smiles and a warm welcome. David DelGallo and Tim Kane offered a chance to win some cash (and help the Club) with the 50/50 ticket sales. The lunch buffet was well travelled by the time the meeting was called to order by our president, Sherry Hartnett.

Sherry led participants in the Four Way Test followed by the opening prayer and Pledge of Allegiance let by **Jimmy Jones**. Special announcements by Sherry included a reminder of the June 4th Family Event in which around 50 people have already registered and that the Board would meet later that afternoon for a regularly scheduled meeting. All ticket buyers waited anxiously as Sherry called out the \$44 jackpot winning number, which was held by **Betty Roberts**. **Alexis Bolin** handled the Sunshine report. We received a tidbit of interesting history for the use of "stories" in reference to multiple building floors and

a few real estate jokes. Alexis also recognized our four visiting Rotarians, three Rotaract visitors and those members celebrating birthdays. There was no birthday song though since the birthday folks weren't present. There were no military guests present for this week.

Cat Outzen was our guest speaker for the day. The subject was the Studer Family Children's Hospital at Sacred Heart located here in Pensacola. Cat is the director of community relations and children's programs. Sacred Heart recently has announced plans to care for a new generation of children starting with the construction of a new four-story Children's Hospital, along with a major expansion to women's services. Multiple pediatric and neonatal specialties will be housed together in the new building. There are currently 31 subspecialties.

The Children's Hospital is the region's only children's hospital, serving families across Northwest Florida, South Alabama and South Georgia across a 300-mile radius. The expanded Children's Hospital will increase access to specialized pediatric and maternity care and

consolidate inpatient pediatric services in one convenient location. The opening of the new Children's Hospital is expected to add 100 Sacred Heart jobs for the local community. This growth of healthcare services will also enable recruitment of new pediatric subspecialists. It includes three specialized ambulances, two for neonatal transport (at about \$600K each) and one for pediatric transport. The annual patient volume is very high. For example, approximately 24,000 children are seen at the free clinic and around 35,000 seen in the pediatric ER. Of these, about 60% in ER are on Medicaid and roughly 55% seen for other services are on Medicaid. The Children's Hospital is well on its way to achieving its vision to be the region's premier children's health system. Additional information is available at www.sacred-heart.org/ childrenshospital/.

Sherry thanked our guest speaker, the members who served to help deliver another successful meeting, and the meeting was adjourned. Sunny skies with an occasional cloud met participants as they exited the building.

Randy Ray

## ROTARY WHEELS

- As the club seeks strong programs why not as county administrator Jack Brown for a peek at what's new and exciting?
- Hats off to Martha Saunders and other UWF folks involved with athletics. Look at the results: softball...golf...tennis and more. And maybe the club ought to be arranging for football tickets.
- Ken Fagan, who's our recent link to Salvation Army, might on day spin a yarn for us about how the Army came to Pensacola and has grown. That could be our lead to this year's bell ringing.
- Other prospects: recent club arrives Larry Perino and Matt Vinson, who might do a two man show on what Navy Federal's doing on the west side.
- Tuesday May 30th, we will be voting for the incoming on the incoming Officers and Board Members
- Mark you calendar for Sunday, June 4th, Family of Rotary Event at The Fish House Deck 4-6pm

#### WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Allison Hill: Allison is the current CEO/President of The Lakeview Center. She graduated magna cum laude at UWF receiving her BA in accounting and received her Masters degree in Accountancy two years later. She is married to Brian and has two children. Allison is past president of the Ronald McDonald House.

Lynne Tobin: Lynne was the head of the Washington Research Center for The National Geospatial Intelligence Agency (NGA) and retired from the CIA. She is a member of the Pensacola Opera Guild, Pensacola Symphony, Volunteer Librarian for Pensacola Naval Museum, and many other local organizations. She is a graduate of Vassar College and received her MLIS from the University of Rhode Island. Lynne is the wife of our president elect Paul Tobin.

Lisa York: Lisa is a Pensacola native. She is a attorney with her own firm Lisa York Attorney and Counselor at Law. She a graduate of Pensacola State College, Florida State University and Loyola University receiving her J.D. She is married to Johnny and has two children. She is also a member of Civitan International.

A. Owen Drey III: Owen is a native of Mobile, Al. and is transferring his membership from the Sunshine Rotary Club of Mobile where he has been a member for 10 years. Owen has been an attorney for 25 years and is the owner of Gulf Coast Title Agency in Pensacola. He is a graduate of Virginia Theological Seminary, Cumberland School of Law, Auburn and the University of South Alabama receiving a BS in Communications and Marketing. He is a lifetime member of the Coastal Conservation Association, Christ Church Cuba Outreach Volunteer and other local organizations. He is married to Kathryn and has four children.

# PZOZESZO PASTIDO O FIE

◆ President◆ Past President

◆ President-Elect
 ◆ Secretary

◆ Treasurer◆ Sergeant At Arms

♦ Historian

Sherry Hartnett

Andrea Krieger Paul Tobin

Claudia Simmons

C. Ray Jones Tim Kane

John Appleyard

#### **Bulletin Information**

Claudia Simmons, Editor 595-4987

Web Site: Pensacolarotaryclub.org

E-Mail: rcopens@bellsouth.net

Chris Bridwell, Executive Secretary

Office, Room 323 Brent Building

P.O. Box 528 Pensacola, FL 32591-0528

Phone: 434-0684

# Clubs Available for Makeup

Five Flags	New World Landing	Mon.	12:15 pm
Gulf Breeze	Legends Restaurant	Tues.	7:00 am
	Andrews Institute		
Milton	Red Barn on Hwy. 90	Tues.	12:00 pm
Seville	Seville Quarter	Tues.	5:30 pm
Perdido	Triggers Restaurant	Wed.	7:30 am
Cantonment	Scenic Hills Country Club	Wed.	12:15 pm
Cordova	Gulf Coast Kid's House	Thur.	7:00 am
Pace	Stonebrook Village	Thur.	7:00 am
Suburban West	Pensacola Yacht Club	Thur.	12:00 pm
Navarre	The Tuscan Grill	Thur.	12:00 pm
•	Hidden Creek Golf Course - Check navarrerotary.org		
Pensacola North	Asbury Place	Friday	12:00 pm
	Cokesbury Methodist		

## District Governor

Roger Champion www.rotary6940.org

# Assistant District Governo

Innes Richards

# HAPPY BIRTHDAY

# Birthdays for the week of MAY 30th through June 5th

Mike Steltenkamp – May 31 – born in Covington, KY, in Rotary 2 years Lori Kain – June 1 – born in Elmira, NY, in Rotary 4 years Jack Klocke – June 2 – born in Hartford, CT, in Rotary 11 years

#### PRAYER/PLEDGE AND SUNSHINE

May 30

Prayer/Pledge: Cal Moore

Sunshine: Jimmy Jones

June 6

Prayer/Pledge: Earl Hutton

Sunshine: Chris Keily

#### PRAYER/PLEDGE AND SUNSHIN

May 30

Greeters: Lewis Doman and Christina Doss Ticket Sales: Pete Doyle and Kenneth Fagan

June 6

Greeters: Robert Fargo and Michael Ferguson Ticket Sales: DeDe Flounlacker and Preston Forshee

#### PROGRAM SCHEDUL

**May** 30

West Florida Hospital CEO Carlton Ulmer

June

6 Amy Miller, Port of Pensacola

# WHAT'S HAPPENING IN ROT

May (Youth Service Month)

30 Noon Regular Meeting

June (Rotary Fellowships Month)

Noon Regular Meeting

13 Noon Regular Meeting

Pensacola, FL 32591-0528

P. O. Box 528

The Rotary Club of Pensacola

